Ordinance No. 2091
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE 1821 OF THE ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF FORT DODGE “AN ORDINANCE REGULATING CABLE TELEVISION SYSTEMS WITHIN THE CITY; PROVIDING FOR CITY REGULATION OF THE USE THEREOF CONSISTENT WITH FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION RULES AND REGULATIONS; SETTING FORTH CONDITIONS ACCOMPANYING THE GRANTING OF CABLE TELEVISION SYSTEM FRANCHISES; PROVIDING FOR OPERATIONAL STANDARDS; ESTABLISHING CONDITIONS FOR THE USE OF CITY STREETS, ALLEYS, SIDEWALKS, BRIDGES AND OTHER CITY-OWNED RIGHTS-OF-WAY AND CITY-OWNED PROPERTY; AND PROVIDING FOR PENALTIES AND VIOLATIONS”    BY AMENDING SECTION 30 (VI) FRANCHISE FEES THEREOF.

BE IT ORDAINED by the City Council, of the City of Fort Dodge, Webster County, Iowa:

SECTION 1.   PURPOSE

The purpose of this ordinance is to amend section 30 (VI) franchise fees of Ordinance No. 1821 by increasing the percent therein provided.


SECTION 2.  SECTION 30 (VI) FRANCHISE FEES

Section 30 (VI) Franchise Fees of Ordinance No. 1821 is amended by striking from the second line of paragraph 1 thereof the following “three percent (3%)” and adopting in lieu thereof “five percent (5%)”.



SECTION 3.  SEVERABILITY

If any section, provision, or part of this Ordinance shall be adjudged invalid or unconstitutional, such adjudication shall not affect the validity of the Ordinance as a whole, or any section, provision, or part thereof not adjudged invalid or unconstitutional.

SECTION 4.  REPEALER 

All ordinances or parts of ordinances in conflict with this Ordinance, specifically Section 30 (VI) of Ordinance No. 1821 of the Ordinances of the City of Fort Dodge, Iowa, are hereby repealed.

SECTION 5.  EFFECTIVE DATE

This ordinance shall be in full force and effect the first day of July, 2008, following passage, approval and publication by law required.  

The above Ordinance was adopted by the City Council of the City of Fort Dodge, Iowa, this 14th day of July, 2008.

/s/ Terry J. Lutz, Mayor










Terry J. Lutz, Mayor

ATTEST:

 /s/ Penny A. Clayton, City Clerk


Penny A. Clayton, City Clerk

Published in The Messenger this 23rd day of July, 2008.
